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Contact Officer: Jenny Bryce-Chan  
 

KIRKLEES COUNCIL 
 

CABINET COMMITTEE - LOCAL ISSUES 
 

Wednesday 25th September 2019 
 
Present: Councillor Peter McBride (Chair) 
 Councillor Naheed Mather 

Councillor Graham Turner 
  

1 Membership of the Committee 
RESOLVED - All members were present. 
 

2 Minutes of Previous Meeting 
RESOLVED - That the minutes of the meeting held on the 9th April 2019 be 
approved as a correct record. 
 

3 Interests 
No interest were declared. 
 

4 Admission of the Public 
That all agenda items be considered in public session. 
 

5 Deputations/Petitions 
No deputations or petitions were received. 
 

6 Public Question Time 
No questions were asked. 
 

7 Member Question Time 
No questions were asked. 
 

8 Objections to proposed Traffic Regulation No 4 Order 2019, No Waiting at Any 
Time - South St and Warren St, Saville Town 
The Committee considered a report which outlined objections received in response 
to the public advertisement of Kirklees (TR) (No 4) Order 2019, the proposed 
introduction of additional ‘No Waiting At Any Time’ parking restrictions on South 
Street and Warrant Street Savile Town. 
 
The Committee was advised that Planning permission was granted for “Demolition 
of the existing building and the erection of a 3 storey educational facility, at South 
Street. The approval proposed that as part of the planning conditions, the provision 
of ‘drop off and pick up’ zones on South Street must be provided. The Committee 
was informed that a ‘drop off and pick up’ zone cannot be implemented, as there are 
no legal mechanisms to do so and therefore for that reason, it was proposed to use 
double yellow lines to facilitate this requirement. In response to the advertised order, 
45 objections were received.   
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The Committee was informed that the restrictions were necessary to ensure safety, 
and to reduce risk to children accessing the centre. In addition, efforts were being 
made to work with the ward councillors to manage traffic and traffic flow problems. 
Local councillors have also asked for enforcement to be carried out in the area. 
 
The Committee heard representations from local residents who questioned the 
rational for granting planning approval for a building with no parking facilities. They 
expressed concern that the approval of this building would do nothing to ease the 
congestion as the centre would attract people from outside the area and would 
further exacerbate the situation and create a backlog of traffic and severely affect 
local residents’ ability to park outside their own homes.   
 
The Committee recognised that this is a high density area however the authority’s 
primary concern is to improve safety. The introduction of the scheme would reduce 
congestions in the area, improve visibility and access at and around the junction 
where child pedestrian accidents had previously been recorded.   
 
Officers made a commitment to talk to the Mosques to reinforce what was 
previously agreed with regard to managing the traffic. 
 
RESOLVED - That the objections be overruled and the TRO proposals are 
implemented as advertised, to allow the approved planning conditions to be 
discharged with regard to the drop and go zone and allow the previously approved 
waiting restrictions on Warren Street to be implemented 
 
 


